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If anybody is tempted today to think that Almighty God has
resigned from governing His Church or the world, there are
testimonials reaching the office of these “Comments” which
show clearly – at least in this Commentator’s opinion – that
the Holy Ghost is still at work. A fallen away Catholic tells
below how he came back to the Church, how he then found
Catholic Tradition and soon after that the “Resistance,” and
what  sense  he  makes  of  it  all.  Amidst  the  confusion  and
discouragement which we all know, he writes with a remarkable
breadth and serenity, surely a sign that he is being led by
God.

I am a married man with two girls, one nearly adolescent and
the other a baby. It is to my grandmother that I owe my return
to the Faith. One day five years ago I was just passing by a
church when out of the blue I thought of her praying the
Rosary, and I was impelled to enter the church to pray. From
then on I began to pray once more and to attend Mass. Of
course it was the New Mass at first, until about three years
ago when I discovered the existence of Catholic Tradition.

From then my family and I have been attending the local chapel
of the Society of St Pius X, where we were welcomed with great
joy by the priest and congregation. But I soon discovered that
there  were  many  divisions  in  the  chapel,  and  so  you  can
imagine the difficulty I had in sorting out what was going on.
Having so recently arrived in Tradition, I needed a good deal
of patience, courage and perseverance in order to hang on and
not just run away in the first six months! But our thirst for
truth and our search for roots overcame our fear, and so we
stayed, thanks be to God.

I understood that the SSPX is truly a holy part of the true
Catholic Church of Christ, and that is why I am staying at
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least for the moment inside the Society, with my family. But I
am  listening  all  the  time  to  what  the  sedevacantists  and
“Resistants” have to say, in order to continue making up my
mind. I have an enormous admiration for Archbishop Lefebvre, a
true man of God, a holy successor of the Apostles. To see his
Society vacillating under the world’s infernal pressure is
very difficult to bear, and it requires of us to pray even
more.

Certainly the Society still has a great deal to do, because it
can still do much good. So can the so-called “Resistance”
which plays, and is right to play, the part of a guard-rail
whenever the Society strays off course and totters under the
attacks of the modern world and the temptations held out to it
by  the  Conciliar  churchmen.  I  am  convinced  that  the
“Resistance” has a vital part to play, and that Our Lord
enables it to exist for a great good, even inside the Society
although it appears to be outside. Personally I count myself
as a firm resistant to anybody who does not clearly attack,
head on, the Second Vatican Council which was inspired by the
Devil. After all, how can one live as a true Catholic today
without resisting everywhere and all the time? So is not being
a Catholic here below the hardest and most beautiful thing
that there is? Thank you, granny, for praying to Jesus and
Mary for me!

In this life we never see God Himself, but we do see Him at
work: a grandmother’s prayers; prayer of a soul as its first
and most important step; attending Mass as a next step: the
New Mass still carrying grace, however strangled the grace may
be; the Catholic soul being somehow shown Tradition by God,
and gravitating towards it; the refuge in a local chapel of
the Society, and the welcome there, only for the next severe
trial to begin! Trial overcome by the need for roots and the
love and pursuit of truth, which settles down in the mind
staying open amidst all the confusion, but anchored in respect
for the Archbishop and in hatred of Vatican II, profiting by



both the Society and the “Resistance” for what each has had to
give him, without excluding either; the recognition that any
Catholic must swim against the current, and finally gratitude
for how God has led him. Many lessons in not too many words.
May God bless the writer, and keep him and his family faithful
until death. He stands a good chance.

Kyrie eleison.


